

Stephen Palethorpe
Senate Standing Committees on Education and Employment
PO Box 6100
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Palethorpe

## Correction of facts in Senates Estimates - 29 May 2018

I am writing to provide you with a correction of facts for evidence that was provided by the Department of Jobs and Small Business.

The department appeared before the Education and Employment Committee on Tuesday 29 May 2018 for Budget Estimates. At the hearing, Senator Deborah O'Neill asked a question relating to how many employees received a voluntary redundancy in 2013-14 and was provided with the answer of 66 employees.

I wish to make a correction to this number in the Estimates Transcript (refer page 16 of Hansard), the correct number was 42 employees received a voluntary redundancy in 2013-14.

Yours sincerely

Dr Jill Charker

**Deputy Secretary Corporate** 

presale

4 July 2018